WRITTLE CRICKET CLUB

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held at Paradise Road 
on Tuesday 20th February 2018 8:15pm. 
Attended by 18 members.
Apologies for Absence 

Paul Haxell, Cliff Leondiou, Stuart Pavitt, Graham Ling, Chris Canning.
Minutes of the 2017 AGM 

The minutes of the 2017 AGM were circulated and agreed as a true record of that meeting and signed by the Chairman accordingly.
Matters Arising

There were no matters arising.
Chairman’s Report
A Spaghetti Western of a season – some good, some bad and some ugly.
Good – the three league teams. Went well in the league in all teams doing well, especially with the 3rd XI being promoted. Plenty of T20 cricket was also played. 

The Bad – No real appetite for Sunday cricket still. We really ought to be making the most of the facilities we have.

The Ugly – There were three league disciplinary issues. We dealt with one internally, while the other two were dealt with by the league badly. DW made his feelings known to the committee and the league disciplinary processes are being reviewed as a result.

Further to these, we had an issue with one of our members being involved with a problem while playing for another club. This player has been banned for three games by us and is on a last warning. 

Partly because of these issues and a lack of strong leadership, the 3rd XI were in the bottom few in the league sporting table and this needs to be addressed this year.

2018 looks to be somewhat more favourable than perhaps a month ago with some groundwork done in ensuring players will be available for the coming season.

The colts side has continued to prosper over the last 12 months despite management changes including Ben Irving’s retirement. DW wished to thank Ben for all his hard work over the years.
Thanks also got to all the committee members over the last 12 months. 

The social side of things needs to be improved further but things seem to be getting better slowly. On this, there are 9 teams registered for the upcoming quiz on March 3rd.

Finance is a bit of an issue, not because we don’t have any money but mostly because HSBC have been problematic in getting Ben Jones on the mandate. This has resulted in Ben leaving the post. Furthermore, there will be little in the way of financial report this year because of the inability for Ben to produce reports effectively. 

DW also expressed his wish that this be his last year as Chairman should he be re-elected. 

Al Hunter enquired as to the issues in sportsmanship. DW explained that the issue was exacerbated by the fact that we were a winning team, exuberant and youngsters too. A deadly combination in some eyes.

The people running the 3rd XI this year will be aware of the big problems that these could cause and that any problems should be nipped in the bud.

Treasurer’s Report
There was no report from Ben Jones as outlined in the Chairman’s Report. 
The current statement shows around £9k in the bank.
Ben Jones noted that we are currently £1300 up on the same point last year with £5975 in the bank account and c£1800 in the deposit account. Last year’s total balance was £6454 overall, a first surplus for some years.
Fundraising has fallen slightly this year but we have gained from pitch hire and T20 fixtures. Despite the problems, we are not in a bad position by any means.

Election of President
Peter Ely is happy to stand as President again. 
Duncan Williamson proposed, John Parling seconded and all were in favour. 

Election of Officers
Chairman: Duncan Williamson is happy to stand again and was proposed by Paul Fenton and seconded by Harsha Gopisetty. All were in favour. 
The remaining positions have some changes and the results of the proposals and votes are outlined below. DW thanked all the outgoing officials. 

	Position
	Candidate
	Proposer
	Seconder
	All in favour?

	Vice Chairman
	David Cockrell
	A Hunter
	D Fenton
	Yes

	Treasurer
	Chris Canning
	S Matthews
	M Faulconbridge
	

	Secretary
	Mike Faulconbridge
	P Fenton
	J Parling
	

	Fixture Secretary
	None
	
	
	

	Child Welfare Officers
	Steph Matthews
David Cockrell
	S Clark
	R Carson
	


The Fixture Secretary position was not filled and further thought as to candidates was recommended. Should a candidate be found, they will be co-opted to the post by the committee.

Colts Manager: Justin Westall is currently in place as Colts Section Coordinator, a non-constitutionally elected position. This is to be added to the constitution at the next opportunity.
Peter Canning has taken on the role of ‘head coach’ following Ben Irving’s departure. 

The election of Groundsman is not required. It was noted that there are options to change from our current supplier should we decide to go own that route but for now, we are happy to continue with Mark Severn. It should be noted that he does a lot of work on the ground that he doesn’t charge for.
Election of Cricket Manager/Selection Committee and Captains
The proposals received for captains were as follows:
	Position
	Candidate
	Proposer
	Seconder

	1st XI Captain
	Harsha Gopisetty
	J Parling
	A Hunter

	1st XI Vice Captain
	
	
	

	2nd XI Captain
	Paul Fenton
	M Faulconbridge
	P Canning

	2nd XI Vice Captain
	
	
	

	3rd XI Captain
	Richard Carson/

Stuart Pavitt
	P Fenton
	D Cockrell

	3rd XI Vice Captain
	None
	


All were voted in with all in favour. 
Vice captains were discussed at length for all the teams and it was suggested that joint-vice captains were an option. 

For the 1st XI, Ryan Dziadulewicz and Matt Darvill were both suggested and Harsha will speak to both in due course.
The 2nd XI is to be left open and decided upon on an ad hoc basis.
For the 3rd XI, both candidates above were nominated to help with the sportsmanship issue and to help each other out on the field when necessary. 
The issue of Sunday Cricket remains a key problem.

Discussions took place as to how, even if, it was possible to get Sunday Cricket back on the agenda for the Club.  
C Darvill will look to try and drum up some support with a view to seeing what appetite there is for senior Sunday cricket. Further developments will be picked up by the committee.

	Sunday Friendly XI Captain
	To be confirmed
	N/A
	N/A

	Sunday Friendly XI Vice Captain
	To be confirmed
	
	


Election of Further Committee Members

The constitution allows a minimum of three additional committee members. 
Further committee members re-elected were:

David Fenton

John Parling
Andy Boasman

Ben Jones

All were proposed by Duncan Williamson and seconded by A Hunter with all in favour. 
Further members were also co-opted to the committee: 
Justin Westall as Colts Coordinator
Clive Darvill as 3rd XI Coordinator
Peter Canning as general committee member

Steve Clark as general committee member
The committee therefore consists of the following:

Chair: Duncan Williamson

Vice Chair: David Cockrell

Hon. Secretary: Mike Faulconbridge
Hon. Treasurer: Chris Canning
Fixture Secretary: TBC
Child Welfare Officers: David Cockrell and Steph Matthews
Colts Managing Committee: Justin Westall
Captains: Harsha Gopisetty, Paul Fenton, Stuart Pavitt and Richard Carson
Further committee members:

John Parling

David Fenton

Ben Jones
Andy Boasman

Steve Clark

Clive Darvill

Peter Canning

Election of an Auditor

John Parling is willing to take up the role as auditor. He was elected with all in favour. B Jones proposed and C Darvill seconded.

Subscriptions and Match Fees
Harsha advised the floor that the match fees has been discussed within the membership and it was felt that the figure of £12 was a little steep and difficult to manage, not being a single note.
Options were discussed as to how to manage this but it would require offsetting any changes by gaining elsewhere such as in fundraising events. 
There were two proposals: one that match fees were reduced (perhaps with the proviso that fundraising be much more successful), and the other that the match fees and subscriptions remain the same. 
Steve Clark suggested that a review take place mid-season on fundraising revenues to see if these would be better supported. This would require some sort of fundraising initiative(s), ideally supported by 1st XI players to ensure that this can be achieved. 

The floor agreed that the last proposal be adopted and all were in favour.
Any Other Business

A Boasman: Further fundraising and social events such as Kwik Cricket, etc. Are these to be revisited again this year?
Yes! It is hoped that there will be opportunity again this year.

M Faulconbridge: A Golf Day is to be run again this year, possibly in July. 

B Jones: 100 Club – can be done again with help. Rohit Shinde and Andy Boasman are to help out again.

A Hunter: With Ben Irving not being around, is there any provision for security and access

Do we have our kit supplier? 

S Matthews and P Fenton have been in contact with OneStopScouting and have begun the setup process.
H Gopisetty: will do another curry night last weekend.

D Cockrell: Noted that in the past players have been bestowed life membership. He suggested Mike Faulconbridge and David Fenton be given this honour. The floor agreed and the proposal accepted. 

M Faulconbridge: Given Ben Irving’s contribution to the club, is it worth putting him forward to a government award. Mike will look into this.

The meeting was closed at 10.05pm.
For committee members, the next meeting is Tuesday 20th March.
